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Mr. Thomas J. Graves
Vice-President, General Counsel,
and Corporate Secretary

American Coatings Association
1500 Rhode Island Avenue, N.W.
Washington, DC 20005

Dear Mr. Graves:

We are providing you with a status update regarding your June 14, 2010, Information
Quality Guidelines Request for Correction, which was submitted to the U.S. Environmental
Protection Agency (EPA) and U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD).
Since the receipt of your request, EPA and HUD managers and staff have been working together
to conduct a thorough review of your information quality concerns and prepare a response. We
are currently conducting an interagency review of this response.

We anticipate that a final response will be sent to you within 90 days.

Sincerely,
Reggie Cheatham Barbara S
Director, Quality Staff Director, Departmental Grants Management
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency and Operations

U.S. Department of Housing
and Urban Development

cc:  Margaret Schneider, Deputy Assistant Administrator, Office of
Environmental Information, EPA
Janie L. Payne, General Deputy Assistant Secretary for Administration
and Chief Human Capital Officer, HUD
Wendy Cleland-Hamnett, Director, Office of Chemical Safety
and Pollution Prevention, EPA
Jon L. Gant, Director, Office of Healthy Homes and Lead Hazard Control, HUD
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